
Dear Council, 

We support the inclusion of 10.55 hectares of land at The Upper Rough, Castle Road (ref: 
LGS/LP4/DM12/025) as a Local Green Space in the new Local Plan because of its special 
interest for wildlife (see Lancashire Wildlife Trust report), its long-established use by a wide 
spread of the local community, and as an accessible green space. 

It is inappropriate for development as ruled by the Planning Inspectorate and as can be seen 
time and again by the rain and water run off from adjacent development. 

Yours sincerely, 

Eleanor Jolley & James Staton 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 


